
 

 

TOWN OF HANNIBAL 
Planning Board Meeting 

March 4, 2021 
 

VIRTUAL MEETING 
Planning Board Members Present:   Chairman Michael LaFurney, Michael Sullivan, Chuck 
Thomas, Diane Miano and Anthony Murabito 
Secretary:  Shelly Stanton 
Absent: Carmen Papa  
Public Attendees: None 
 
Chairman Mike LaFurney called the virtual meeting to order at 7:03pm.  
Roll call was taken. 
 
The pledge of allegiance was said by all. 
 
The minutes of the February 4, 2021 were discussed (as they were sent to all members via 
email by secretary Shelly Stanton). A motion was made by Tony Murabito to accept the 
minutes, second by Mike Sullivan. All in favor. 
 
Communications- Mike LaFurney relayed to all that as of the Town meeting held the night 
before, Town Hall will be opening back up and our next meeting will be an in-person meeting. 
 
Old Business- It was brought to the boards attention that MaryLou Gage needed to be 
refunded the $225 fee that she paid for her subdivision. Diane Miano made a motion to refund 
the money to her, second by Chuck Thomas. All in favor. Mike will let Floyd Calkins know so 
that he can get the check sent out to her. 
  
New Business- Secretary Shelly Stanton let all of the board members know that there are 
contact sheets at the Town Hall that need to be filled out by all board members and that they 
are located in our mailbox. 
 
7:08pm Chairman LaFurney asked if anyone was present from the public to speak. None were. 
 
Shelly Stanton also relayed the new payroll information that was received from Floyd Calkins, 
and that is to take effect next month. The new payroll information states that all paid planning 
board members will be required to fill out a W4 and can choose to fill out a direct deposit form.  The 
members will still need to fill out a voucher every meeting they attend to be paid. Mike or acting chair is 
to sign those vouchers including Shelly Stanton’s. 
 

7:10pm Chairman LaFurney asked again if anyone was present from the public to speak. None 
were. 



 

 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:10pm by Diane Miano and second by Tony 
Murabito. All in favor.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Shelly Stanton 
 

Shelly Stanton 
Planning Board Secretary 
 


